



September 1979 Meeting: Monday, September 10th, 7:30 P.M., Sanborn Aviation

647-0259 President: Gerald Laundry Vice. President: Bill Schanks 645-2420 Sect./Treas.: RoseMary Frank 451-8187 Designees: Roger Westerberg 735-3158; Al Amsden 4844058

Editor: Norman Schwietz 429-0582

There was a good turnout at the annual Chapter picnic which was held Sunday, August 19th at Lake Elmo Airport. The weather wasn't so hot, but that didn't stop Chapter 54 from having a good time. There was a large variety of food on hand for everyone to enjoy. The Chapter members were given rides for those who wanted to go flying. Ray and Joan Wyland had their Mooney, Darryl and Sandy LeMire had their Clipper, Chris Donaldson flew his Cessna 195 to the picnic, Roger Westerberg had his Luscomb and Elvira the Flying L-2 was also giving rides.

John Joyce sold his Seabee and bought a Coot which is 75 per cent completed. He and Gerald Laundry are now in the process of laying cement for his garage which is where his Coot will be stored and worked on.

Dave Fiebiger bought a Muskateer except this one is the newer model which has a retractable landing gear.

Please feel free to call me if you have any news worthy information that you would like me to put in the newsletter.

My Brother. Larry. is now attending Parks College in search of his airframe and power plant license.

SEE YOU AT THE NEXT MEETING!

